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MINUTES

Groton Electric Light Department





June 14, 2023
Present:  Commissioners Fisher, Hersh & Lindemer; Manager Kelly, Assistant Foreman Patterson & Business Manager Lemire
Also Present: Judy Anderson, Christopher Braun, Peter Jeffrey, Michael Manugian, Colleen Sullivan
Present On-line: Phil Francisco, Charlotte Weigel

The meeting was called to order at 5:00 p.m. 

RATES

Time of Use

Mr. Kelly distributed two spreadsheets: one titled ‘Jan & Feb Avg Temp and Heating Degree Days’ and another showed the COSTS – actuals for 2020, 2021, 2022 & some of 2023, with the winter of 2023 volatility based on the temperature. This spreadsheet shows how volatile GELD’s revenues are based on the winter temperatures.

Mr. Kelly projected RenwAI’s Time-of-Use rate tool to show how different rates fall within GELD’s power curve.  He noted that the old 4/40 rate will no longer work with our current costs, but he wants to stick with a 10 multiplier because it’s easy to remember and it encourages customers to make changes in behavior.  He showed a chart that had 5.5/55, 5/50 and the current 7/43 rate options.  Mr. Kelly was most surprised that the 5/50 and the current 7/43 are almost identical in generating total revenue.

Mr. Kelly also discussed “critical peak pricing” which is when the peak falls out of the current peak times. He was thinking of a $0.75 rate for this.  However, there are challenges in notification and current billing capabilities to process this pricing.  One option is to not deal with it now because 93% of all peaks fall within the current peak set times. Mr. Hersh agreed to “kick it down the road”. 

Mr. Kelly is leaning toward the 5/50 for the summer rate and then go back to the 7/43 for the winter rate.
Mr. Hersh questioned if shifting use out of the peak times causes the overall dollars to decrease.  Mr. Kelly agreed that the dollars may decrease, but the savings on the capacity and transmission costs to GELD would offset any decrease.

There was discussion about summer versus winter peaking and that down the road the peak time of year may change.

Mr. Kelly distributed a TOU rate from Unitil NH that has a rate of $1.186 rate for the on-peak times. 
One resident suggested adding the 5/50 rate to see what happens.  

After some additional discussion, Mr. Lindemer MOVED: 

TO ADOPT AN OPTIONAL RESIDENTIAL TIME OF USE RATE (TOU) WITH A CHANGE TO 5/50 ($0.05 PER KWH FOR GENERATION FROM 8:00 PM – 4:00 PM AND $0.50 PER KWH FOR GENERATION DURING PEAK HOURS 4:00 PM – 8:00 PM) FOR THREE MONTHS, THEN MAKE THE TIME OF USE (TOU) RATE EXCLUSIVE (RETIRING ALL RESIDENTIAL NON-TOU RATES) EFFECTIVE SEPTEMBER 24, 2023, AND BEGINNING WITH THE OCTOBER 31, 2023, BILL.

The motion was seconded, ROLL CALL VOTE Hersh — aye, Fisher — aye, Lindemer — aye.
NEW/OTHER BUSINESS

Mr. Kelly noted that he and Ms. Lemire would prepare an informational newsletter as the first installment of newsletters regarding the new TOU rates.
Agenda items having been concluded; the one-topic meeting adjourned at 6:04 p.m.







      
















Respectfully submitted,

      
Tammi Lemire, Business Manager








Approved by Clerk:

                               

      

  
 ________________________Date_________







               Rodney R. Hersh

